Sent: 12/11/2020 5:26:57 PM
Subject: Fwd: Submission for 27-29 North Avalon Road-Removal of trees

Begin forwarded message:

From: Bruce chard <avchard@bigpond.net.au>

Subject: Submission for 27-29 North Avalon Road-Removal of trees
Date: 12 November 2020 at 5:22:37 pm AEDT

To:

Amended plans for DA2019/1260 are now seeking approval to remove 3 large
established native banksias located on the COUNCIL RESERVE in front of 23 and
21 North Avalon Road,

in order to construct a 1.5m footpath from the front of the site down to Tasman
Road. (see photos below) These banksias provide food and shelter to many native
birds.

This is a new inclusion in the plans and should NOT be granted approval.

The developer is seeking approval to remove the large established Swamp
Mahogany Gum located on the COUNCIL RESERVE directly out the front of this
proposed site (see photo)

3 other Swamp Mahogany Gum trees located at the front and rear of the site are
also proposed to be removed (See photos)

The huge Spotted Gum located just inside the front fence of 29 North Avalon Road
is also proposed to be CUT DOWN!!.(see photo)

This destruction of our beautiful trees MUST be STOPPED!!!

Listed below is the wide variety of NATIVE trees located on the overall site that are
proposed to be REMOVED on the “AMENDED” Landscape Plan.

* 4 SWAMP MAHOGANY GUM TREES

*1 SPOTTED GUM TREE

* 9 CASUARINA TREES- SHE OAKS

* 3 PAPERBARK TREES

* 3 SOUTHERN MAHOGANY GUM TREES

*1 QUEENSLAND BRUSHBOX



*1 TALLOWWOOD TREE
* 1 LILLI PILLI

*1 CHEESE TREE

*1 BOTTLEBOX

*1 BANGALOW PALM

These plants not only contribute to the “GREENING” of our area, but provide
habitat for a wide variety of our native birds and animals.

Along with these native trees, a wide variety of exotic plants are also proposed to
be cut down.

Although not native, these plants still contribute to the “GREENING” of these
residential blocks, and provide habitat for native birds and animals.

* 1 PHOENIX PALM that was to be RETAINED on the plan. This has already been
cut down.

*1 MACADAMIA TREE

*1 CLUMP OF KENTIA PALMS

* 4 CREPE MYRTLES

*1 AFRICAN OLIVE

* 2 MULBERRY TREES

* The RELOCATION of a CABBAGE PALM

Numerous established “exempt” trees have already been cut down!
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TREE 5 HUGE SPOTTED GUM TO BE CUT DOWN TREE 6 SWAMP
MAHOGANY GUM AT REAR OF THE SITE



ALL TREES LOCATED IN THE FOREGROUND ARE GOING! INCLUDING THE
LARGE SWAMP MAHOGANY GUM
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4 OF THE PROPOSED 9 SHE OAKS TO BE CUT DOWN

It seems there are different rules for us, the residents, as we all know how
extremely difficult it is to be granted permission from the Council to remove just 1
tree, let alone this significantly large number of established native and
exotic trees.

Why should developers get preferential treatment over local residents and
ratepayers, being granted exemptions in order to complete this massive
destruction?

This goes against everything the NBC stands for.

SAY NO AND SAVE THESE TREES.

STOP this OVER-DEVELOPMENT.

Once these trees are gone they are gone FOREVER!!

Please listen to the community!

We have a strong voice and again SAY NO, with a significantly large number of



NEW submissions being lodged every day.
Regards

Cathy Chard



